
 

 

   
       

 

Preliminaries 

Mayor Sam Maxon called the meeting to order @ 6:31PM via Zoom 
 

Attendance: Recorder Rezin Hudkins, Councilors William Benincosa, Natalie Haddix, Charlene 
Louk, Fire Chief Jeremy Haddix, Police Chief Ronald Godwin 
Absent: Councilors Donald Webster & Karen Phillips, Acting Treasurer Leslie Cummings, Public 
Works Supervisor Taylor Keith, Code Enforcement Keith Kesling 
Guests: Shirley Sheets, Kathy Powell, Logan Alastanos, Jody Forinash, JB Forinash, Charlotte Link 

            
Minutes 

• Approval of minutes – 5/26/2020 – Council Meeting – were approved by unanimous vote 
after a motion by Natalie Haddix and a second by Rezin Hudkins. 

       
 

Treasurer’s Report –  

Acting Treasurer Leslie Cummings was on vacation. 

 

Approval of Accounts Payable 
 

Approval of Accounts Payable (attached) – Accounts payable were approved by unanimous vote 
after a motion made by Natalie Haddix and a second by Rezin Hudkins. 
 

Old Business – N/A 
 

New Business 
 

1. Discussion & approval of addition to United Healthcare benefits – discussion was held and 
decided to table until next meeting until more information could be provided. 

2. Discussion & approval – 2nd reading of Ordinance 2020-01 – Establishing Town of Nutter 
Fort Building and Housing Code Appeals Board – approved by unanimous vote after a 
motion by Charlene Louk and a second by William Benincosa. 
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Committee Reports: 
o Chief of Police Report - Working on updating reporting software/laptops through 911 headquarters, 

staying busy. 
o Fire Chief – Everything going well, having a meeting next week to discuss the gun bash. 
o Public Works Supervisor Report – Per Mayor Maxson, they have been doing black top patching, and 

sewer project is moving along. 
o Code Enforcement Report - N/A 
o Other Committee Reports - N/A 

 

Public Comment – Charlotte Link asked why we are not having normal meetings now that 

COVID-19 is over.  A long discussion was held explaining that COVID-19 isn’t over and why we are 

unable to have regular meetings, due to the size of our chambers.  She asked about having the 

meetings at the Fire Department.  It was explained that someone would have to sanitize, setup, 

then tear down, and our recording software is not designed for that size of a room.  In order to 

maintain social distancing, our chambers would only allow for council and department heads to be 

present due to the size of the room.   

 

Councilor Charlene Louk asked if any town official was given a reason for the cancelation of the 

power outage schedule for June 4, 2020.  Two issues, (1) the outage was canceled without 

notifying businesses.  This was very irresponsible.  Businesses made plans to deal with the outage 

and even closed, causing loss of revenue.  (2) Residents received an automated call, but it did not 

include all the streets intended for the outage.  Now residents have received a call rescheduling 

the outage.  Mayor Maxson was not aware of any reason given for the cancelation.  He has a 

contact with MonPower and will contact him about these issues.  He will pass along the 

information. 
 
 
 

Meeting adjourned by acclamation at 7:08 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

____________________________________  ________________________ 

Rezin Davis Hudkins IV, Recorder   Sam Maxson, Mayor 

 


